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CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN 

THE PARISH NEWS 

Annual Card Night 
When: Saturday, March 18th @ 5pm  

starting with a Potluck Dinner 

Where: East Fairview Café 

Who: All adults are welcome 

What to bring: Side dish +/- dessert 
 

Hamburger BBQ and drinks will be provided. 
 

Invite others and then sign up at the Welcome Desk with 

the total # of people attending. 
 

The name of the game is Monte Carlo and we need 4 

players per table, so it’s important to get a head count 

beforehand. No experience necessary - it’s easy to 

learn as you play. Any questions, please contact Sue 

Coleman @ 278-9166. 

Lots of Pasta Youth Fundraiser 
Sunday, March 12th after Sunday School 

 

There will be a pasta bar featuring different 

pastas and sauces for you to mix and 

match your favorites! Invite friends and  

family to join you and sign up at the        

Welcome Desk so we know how many are 

coming. Money raised will  benefit the 

Youth Missions Trip to Brooklyn July 24-30. 
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Men’s Morning in the Café! 
Saturday, March 11th & 25th, 7:00am 

All men are invited to participate in Men’s 

Morning on the second and fourth Saturdays of 

each month. We will meet in the church café 

area(...ending by 8:15am). We will enjoy some 

refreshments, Bible Study and    discussion, and 

a time of prayer. If you are interested in getting 

together with a group of men like this...mark 

your calendar and plan to join us. Feel free to 

bring a friend with you. 

Ladies Bible Study 
Join the Ladies Bible Study starting March 13th at 7PM and 

discover the mystery of what God will be sharing with us. 

Join us the 2nd and 4th Mondays in the conference room. 
 

"My purpose is that they may be encouraged in heart and 

united in love, so that they may have the full riches of 

complete understanding, in order that they may know the 

mystery of God, namely, Christ, in whom are hidden all the 

treasures of wisdom and knowledge."  -Colossians 2:2-3 

Ignite 
Come join us Wednesday evenings starting with a meal at 

5:45pm in the Fellowship Hall followed by classes and    

activities. Bring a friend & join in the fun! Ignite is for all  

ages - we want to see YOU there! 

Church of the Brethren Annual Conference 2017 
June 28th – July 2nd, 2017 in Grand Rapids, MI 

Registration and Hotel reservations will open on March 1, 2017. 

Find out more by going to www.brethren.org/ac/ 

COBYS Fundraising Banquet 
Thursday, March 2nd, Noon & 6:30pm 

Middle Creek COB 
“Where the Ads Are the Program” is the theme 

of this year's banquet. Music will be shared by 

Eva Strawser. If interested in attending, please 

pick up an invitation at the Welcome Desk, visit 

www.cobys.org or contact Nicole Hurst at    

656-6580 or nhurst@cobys.org. 

Senior Adult Lunch in March! 
It may not be a “free” lunch, but it could be a great 

lunch with great fellowship, if you decide to join us!  

Plan now to join us at Lititz Family Cupboard Restau-

rant (12 W. Newport Road, Lititz) on Thursday, March 

23rd at 11:30 a.m.  

…Please sign up at the Welcome Desk! 

…Family & friends are welcome to join us! 

…Consider offering to carpool with someone!  

Any questions?…please contact Pastor Jimm. 

Bethany Peace Essay Contest 
Where Do You See Peace? 

This contest is for high school, college, seminary 

and   graduate students. Prizes up to $2000. 

Deadline is March 27th, 2017. Learn more at 

bethanyseminary.edu/peace-essay. 

I’ve Got A Story To Tell… 
Love Feast has been a Belong-Believe-Be Ready 

event in the life of the Brethren Church for          

hundreds of years. How has Love Feast impacted 

you? Do you have a story about some aspect of 

Love Feast that you could share with us? During the 

season of Lent, which leads up to Easter, we would 

like to share Love Feast stories during worship. 

Please let pastor Jimm know if you have a story to 

be told. 

March Concert 
Sunday, March 12th, 3pm at Lititz CoB 

The Lititz Church of the Brethren Adult Choir will be hosting 

the musicians of the Lititz Moravian Congregation. Each 

choir will sing some of their favorite anthems and then join 

their voices for the finale of the concert. There is no cost 

but a free will offering will be received. For more info, call 

Janet at 626-21131. 

Bible2School Fundraiser Dinner 
Friday, March 24th, 6:30pm at      

Spooky Nook Complex 
MLB pitcher, Darryl Strawberry, will be the guest 

speaker for the night. To host a table or attend, 

please email info@bible2school.com or call  

615-2944. 

http://www.brethren.org/ac/
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE FOR MARCH 2017 
 

 

Giving It Up 
 

March 5th - Giving Up Control   (Genesis 2:15-17, 3:1-7, Matthew 4:1-11) 

 

March 12th - Giving Up Expectations  (Genesis 12:1-4, John 3:1-17) 

 

March 19th - Giving Up Superiority  (John 4:5-42) 

 

March 26th - Giving Up Enemies   (Luke 19:37-44) 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES 

ADULTS 
QUARTERLY ~ Room 112 

Deeper Meaning ~ “Some People Are Asking If This Is End” - Room 113 

INSIGHTS ~ Led by Dennis Fahnestock - Café 

CONNECTIONS ~ “Simplify” - Conference Room 

YOUNG ADULT ~ Room 111 
 

YOUTH  

 Junior/Senior High ~ downstairs in the SURGE Room. 
 

CHILDREN 

 Nursery - Infants-Age 1 

 Little Lambs - 2-3 Year-Olds (across from the nursery - upstairs)  

 God’s Garden - 4 Year Olds-Kindergarten (Room 105 -downstairs) 

 The Bear’s Den - Grades 1-3 (Room 101 - downstairs) 

 The Jungle - Grades 4-5 (Room 110 - downstairs) 

Art & Edith Hess 

March 4th, 56 years 

 

David & Ruth Shelly 

March 5th, 62 years 

 

Carl & Linda Fahnestock 

March 12th, 51 years 

 

Marlin & Donna Hosler 

March 29th, 48 years 

 

Jim & Jody Gibble 

March 29th, 37 years 

 

Ben & Robin Kauffman 

March 29h, 37 years 

 

Manny & Jessica Alzate 

March 29th, 3 years 

Happy              

anniversary 

Winter Weather Alert!!! 
When winter weather arrives, check the radio stations of WDAC or WJTL to learn if the activities for that 

day or evening are cancelled or changed in any way. Both radio stations carry changes over the      

airwaves and on their internet sites. Check with the above stations whenever driving conditions are 

questionable and may influence a change in schedule. If Sunday morning worship is affected by the 

weather, information should also be available on the TV stations of WGAL 8 or WHP 21. 

Messenger Magazine 
*Copies of the Messenger Magazine (the official publication of the Church of the Brethren) are available 

in the church library and on the revolving rack in the lobby. Check it out! 
Articles in the January/February 2017 issue include: 

*Thermometer or thermostat? (Conversations with Brethren in intercultural     
ministries)...by Gimbiya Kettering 

*Memorable (Some stories for Black History Month) 
*A vision for transformation (Rockfordôs mobile labs project)...by Cheryl         

Brumbaugh-Cayford 
*When the doors of hope open up (Remembering the Armenian Genocide) 
*Service and simplicity (A Conversation with the Brethren Volunteer Service and 

work camp team) 
*Other Articles include: An Election Day love feast, The Underground Railroad, A voice for 

the voiceless, Dear fellow BVSeré, On the way to destruction (Bible Study), Hacksaw Ridge, Work 
camp in Nigeria helps build church for IDPs and A matter of perspective. 
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2017 DIRECTORIES 
The 2017 Directories have arrived and were distributed last 

week. If you haven’t gotten one or if you need another, 

please contact Nate in the office or pick one up at the 

Welcome Desk at your convenience. 

**Please forward all changes/additions/corrections to the 

church office throughout the year. Thank you!**  

Church Family News 

Reminder...Please contact Pastor Jimm at 

665-4873 or jimmroland@eastfairview.com to 

let him know about any hospitalizations or 

prayer requests. 

Remember to set your clocks ahead 
one hour for Daylight Savings Time on Saturday 

night, March 11th!!! 

Team Meeting Minutes 
If you’re interested in having  team 

minutes sent to you via email, please 

contact Nate in the office. 

Congratulations to…Kevin Markovic and Steph 

Shelly on their marriage on Sunday, February 19th. 

Offering Envelopes 
2017 offering envelopes are available in 

the narthex to be picked up at your 

convenience. Please discard any 2016 

yellow envelopes you may still have. 

Used Tables 
The Stewardship Team is looking for new homes for 

the used rectangular and round, wooden tables 

from the Fellowship Hall. Donations are accepted 

but not mandatory to receive one. If interested, 

please see any of the Stewardship Team members 

or Nate in the office. 

Worship & Music Director 
Job descriptions are available at the Welcome 

Desk. Please pick one up if you know someone who 

may want to apply. 

New Members Will Be Received on Palm Sunday! 
If you are interested in becoming a member of East Fairview Church 

by transferring your membership, reaffirmation of your faith or     

baptism, please let Pastor Jimm know of your interest. Exploring 

Membership classes will be offered on Wednesday evenings in 

March.  

THANK YOU… 

To our brothers and sisters at East Fairview 

Church of the Brethren, 

We like to express our heartfelt appreciation to 

our wonderful East Fairview congregation   

during Sheree’s recovery from back surgery. 

The outpouring of cards, phone calls,           

delivered meals and genuine concern was 

extremely encouraging and appreciated. It’s 

a true blessing to belong to the family of God. 

Thanks for all the kindness and generosity. 

With love in Christ, 

Gary & Sheree Dietz 

Newsletters... 
Are you receiving the newsletter in the format that 

you prefer? We can send it through mail, email or 

church mailbox. You can also view/download it off 

the church website. Please inform Pastor Jimm or 

Nate of any changes you would like by calling or 

emailing the church office. 

Power Point Volunteer Needed 
There is a need for someone to help with power 

point at least one week per month (Wednesday 

evening and Sunday morning). Please contact Kelly 

Rohrer at 665-0465 if interested. 

Increased Security 
With home school back in     

session throughout the week, 

the church building will be 

locked during those times. 

Please ring the doorbell to have 

the front door opened. Thank 

you! 

The Hospitality Team wants to thank all who 

have provided goodies for Sunday morning 

and Christmas Eve. We appreciate the gener-

osity and hope that it will continue throughout 

the year. It would help us out if the goodies 

are clearly marked to be used by the Hospitali-

ty Team and not intended for a different event 

since the café is used by different groups.  Or, 

you could inform one of the team members. 

Thank you again for helping us out in this way.  

It is always appreciated! 

The Hospitality Team  



HAPPY  BIRTHDAY 
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Samuel Zeigler 3/01 

Steph Markovic 3/02 

Norene Metzler 3/05 

Keo Inghavong 3/05 

Shawn Green 3/05 

Joshua Kauffman 3/06 

Pete Coleman 3/07 

Manny Alzate 3/07 

Hanna Schwear 3/07 

Dan Reif  3/08 

Katrina Green 3/08 

Shirley Haldeman 3/09 

Edith Hess  3/09 

Paul Ebersole  3/11 

Colton Alzate 3/11 

Carley Serrano 3/12 

Art Hess  3/13 

Joye Ebersole 3/13 

Charity Sauder 3/13 

Dan Vastyan  3/13 

Jeanne Gibble 3/14 

Matt Weidman 3/15 

Glenn Parks  3/16 

Nancy Auker  3/17 

Sheree Dietz  3/19 

Troy Gibble  3/19 

Kirk Thudium  3/20 

Doug Fahnestock 3/20 

Ada Greiner  3/21 

Rylin Snavely  3/21 

Mary Ann Sherer 3/23 

Carolyn Ochoa 3/24 

Marcia Espensen 3/25 

Luke Bruckhart 3/26 

Bill Haupt  3/26 

Austin Edris  3/27 

Marlaina Vener 3/27 

Toby Rohrer  3/27 

Barb Brandt  3/29 

Dalton Pickel  3/29 

Garrett Hawthorne 3/30 

Bernie Shenk  3/31 

Daily Devotionals are Available 

East Fairview makes two daily devotionals (OUR DAILY BREAD and 

THE UPPER ROOM) available for your personal or family devotions. 

Both are for anyone to pick up and use. You may find them in the 

pockets by the lobby bulletin board. The UPPER ROOM devotional 

even has a large print version available. Please feel free to use 

these resources as you grow in your faith. 

MC Food Pantry 
In January we served 131 households for a total of 396 individuals. There were 4 new households for a 

total of 11 individuals. The difference in individuals is interesting. We served 80 60+ in January and 57 in 

December. Youth (ages 0-17 in January were 113 and in December 246. Maybe the holidays had 

something to do with that. Thanks for your continuing support. 

Items we continue to need: 

  *Peanut Butter   *Cereal  *Canned Ravioli 

  *Saltines/Crackers  *Canned Chicken *Paper Towels 

  *Mac & Cheese  *Toilet Paper  *Rice 

  *Canned/Boxed Potatoes           *Canned Pineapples/Pears 

  Place your items in the shopping cart in the Narthex. Thank You! 

Charitable Giving - End-of-Year 2016 Statements 
Anyone who gave offerings and tithes by envelope may receive a statement of charitable giving if 

requested. Payments for items in which you have received good in kind are not tax deductible and 

will not be listed. If you have given in an envelope, want to receive a statement, and want to        

remain anonymous, you will need to: 
Write your name and envelope # on a piece of paper and give it to Paul Bruckhart. 

Paul will submit a request for that envelope # and give it to the recording secretary, Nate Sauder, 

who will seal the report in an envelope and return it to Paul. 

If you have any questions concerning these procedures, please contact Paul or Mel Graybill. 

*Please Note: You must know your envelope number in order to receive a statement. 
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 April 

Preview 

5th - Ignite Spring Fling at Spooky Nook 

9th - Palm Sunday: 

 - Reception of New Members 

 - Hospitality Brunch 

13th - Love Feast & Communion Service 

MARCH 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

 

 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

       

9:00 Worship 

10:20 Sunday 

School  

9:00 Worship 

10:20 Sunday 

School 

ESM Team 7pm 

9:00 Worship     

10:20 Sunday 

School 

Daylight Savings 

Time Begins!    

9:00 Worship   

10:20 Sunday 

School                 

Youth Fundraiser: 

“Lots of Pasta” 

Ignite 5:45pm 

Exploring 

Membership 

6:30pm 

Stewardship 

Team 7pm 

Leaders Team 

7pm 

Senior Adult 

Lunch 11:30am 

Ladies Bible 

Study 7pm 

Ladies Bible 

Study 7pm 

Men’s Morning 

in the Café 7am 

Men’s Morning 

in the Café 7am 

April Newsletter 

Info Due!         

Ignite 5:45pm  

Exploring  

Membership 

6:30pm 

Ignite 5:45pm 

Worship  

Team 6pm 

Exploring 

Membership 

6:30pm 

     Ash Wed. 

(Lent begins) 

Annual Conf. 

Registration   

begins           

Ignite 5:45pm 

Ignite 5:45pm 

Exploring 

Membership 

6:30pm 

Hospitality 

Team 7pm 

Card Night in 

the Café 5pm 

14th - Good Friday 

16th - Easter Sunday 

27th - Congregational Business 

 Meeting 

Discipleship 

Team  6pm 
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YOUTH NEWS 

YOUTH NEWS 

SERIES 

DIGITAL HUB 

SCAVENGER HUNT 

TECH IS EVERYWHERE 
 

Technology is an essential part of life.  It comes 
with very positive aspects and very negative   
aspects.  We will be talking about how to      
maximize positives and minimize negatives. 

MARCH 15 
 

Join us for this intergenerational scavenger hunt.  
Bring friends and be prepared for fun. 

PASTA FUNDRAISER 

SUNDAY, MARCH 12 
 

Join us for lunch after Sunday School on March 
12
th
 for pasta.  This event is a fundraiser for the 

youthôs summer mission trip to Brooklyn, NY. 
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CAMP SWATARA NEWS 

Contact Information: www.campswatara.org,  

info@campswatara.org or 717-933-8510  

2017 Summer/Family Camps 
   Registration for camps have begun. Visit the website to view schedules and 

   to register. 
 

 

Annual Trip to Acadia, Maine - September 8-17 
Camp Swatara is sponsoring this annual trip to Acadia Notional Park and its surrounding area for an 

estimated cost of $975 per person. For more information, contact the camp office. 

Inspiration 2017 
Generations 

Inspired by Wonder...Inspired by the World...Inspired to Share...Inspired to Serve 

For the last 21 years, every two years the Church of the Brethren has hosted an inspirational conference for 

those age 50 and above. For many, this National Older Adult Conference (NOAC) provides time with 

friends and opportunities for rest, renewal and spiritual growth. Participants bring their experiences back to 

their congregations and re-enter re-energized for the future. 
 

In 1996, the Association of Brethren Caregivers began with “Say ‘Yes’ to Years!”. This year, from September 

4-8, we will gather at “Inspiration 2017” to look back and look ahead, to consider the legacy we are  

building, a bridge to faith and Brethren values for future generations. Our theme is Psalm 145:4: One     

generation shall laud God’s works to another and shall declare God’s mighty acts. 
 

The Lake Junaluska Conference Center in western North Carolina provides a lovely setting for this          

conference, and the week-long event’s workshops, plenaries and worship services are both inspirational 

and educational. 
 

Registration brochures are available at the Welcome Desk. For more information call 1-800-323-8039 (x306) 

or go to www.brethren.org/NOAC. 

Lancaster Area Senior Adult Spring Banquet 
Thursday, March 30th, Noon at Middle Creek CoB (351 Middle Creek Rd., Lititz) 

Eleanor Isaacson will speak about how “growing up in Hitler’s Germany, she has used her past as a positive 

stepping stone for productive service to her community.” Cost is $15.00. Sign up at the Welcome Desk by 

March 12. Contact Beth Roland with questions. 

Stewardship University 
Saturday, April 8th, hosted by Everence Lancaster 

Stewardship University, a ministry partnership between Everence and the local faith community, will offer   

courses exploring subjects ranging from retirement preparation and better budgeting to health and fitness. 

For registration information, contact Lynette Morales at 394-0769 or lynette.morales@everence.com or visit       

stewardshipuniversity.com. 

http://www.brethren.org/NOAC%20or%20you%20can%20call%201-800-323-8039
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District News 

District Office: #367-4730, www.ane-cob.org or www.facebook.com/AtlanticNortheastDistrict 

Interim District Executive 
The Atlantic Northeast District of the Church of the Brethren Executive Committee is delighted to             

announce that Randall (Randy) Lee Yoder D.Min., has accepted a call to serve as our Interim District     

Executive beginning March 1, 2017. He will be replacing Craig Smith, who retired on December 31, 2016. 
 

History Book Available 
There is a small supply of the book “History of the Church of the Brethren, Eastern PA 1915-1965” that is 

available through the District Office. Call or email the office to reserve your FREE copy today. 
 

Reimagining Art for Worship - Saturday, March 18th, 9AM-4PM** 
The Susquehanna Valley Ministry Center Continuing Education Program invites you to Lititz COB for a   

workshop led by Diane Brandt that “will explore fresh possibilities for art in liturgical spaces”. Cost is $65 

which includes a light breakfast, lunch, materials and .6 CEU’s. Registration deadline is March 3 rd.** 
 

Understanding Our American Muslim Neighbors - March 25th, 9AM-5PM** 
George Pickens, an ordained minister in the COB and also Professor of Theology and Director of the       

Program in Peace and Conflict Studies at Messiah College, will lead this program at Mechanicsburg COB. 

Cost is $55 which includes a light breakfast, lunch and .7 CEU’s. Registration deadline is March 10th.** 

**See Nate in the office for Registration Forms or call 361-1450 for more details about these events.** 
 

Stewardship University - Saturday, April 8th, 8:00am at Calvary Church 
More than 30 workshops throughout the day will focus on holistic stewardship. Registration begins at 8AM, 

a full day (includes up to 3 workshops, class materials, refreshments and lunch) is only $39 with available 

discounts. Check out all the information at www.stewardshipuniversity.com or by calling Kevin at 653-6662. 
 

Annual Conference Transportation & Room 
Ken Kreider is offering reservations for transportation and room for Annual Conference in Grand Rapids, 

Michigan from June 27th through July 3rd. For more information and reservations, pleas contact Ken at 1300 

Bear Creek Rd, Elizabethtown, PA 17022 or kreiderk@etown.edu. 
 

District Senior Adult Trip Opportunities 

April 5 – One Day tour to the American Treasures, two hours with lunch on the Spirit of Philadelphia ship, a 

coach ride to the historic district of Philadelphia. Cost per person all Inclusive, $115. 
May 9 – Lancaster County Amish and Farm Tour visiting Alpaca farm, Kreider farms, dinner in Amish home 

and visit to Amish enterprises. Cost per person all inclusive $60. 
May 23 – Mystery Tour. Like to be surprised? Cost is $93 per person and includes lunch, transportation, driver 

and guide gratuity 
June 5–7 – Three day to Niagara Falls in Canada. Passport required; view the falls from Table Rock, cruise 

under the falls, etc. Cost per person is $698 double occupancy. 
*For more information, e-mail evzieg@gmail.com or call Earl Ziegler at 717-560-6488. 

Brethren Service Opportunities 
The Church of the Brethren Disaster Relief Mission (BDRM) has many opportunities to serve throughout 2017. 

BDRM is known and respected nationally as a disaster relief organization and specifically for first responders of 

child care for those impacted by disaster and “long term/second” responders for disaster recovery. BDRM is 

currently assisting in S. Carolina and Colorado. The COB Atlantic Northeast District will pay for the majority of 

travel expenses - so there’s no reason not to go! If interested in helping or want more information, contact 

Scott Moyer at 203-0458 or scott.a.moyer@pwc.com. 



Our Vision: 
We invite you to the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ… Believe It! Live It! Share It! 

Our Mission: 
In obedience to Jesus Christ and 

empowered by the Holy Spirit, we 

embrace all people, equip       

believers, pursue the lost, and serve 

the needs of people. This we do to 

the Glory of God! 

SUNDAY MORNING 
9:00  Worship 

10:20 Sunday School 

 

Office Hours 

Mon - Fri 

9:00 am –1:00 pm 

 

 

Love Feast 

April 13, 2017 

October 15, 2017 

Church STAFF 

Jimm A. Roland, Pastor  

 jimmroland@eastfairview.com 

Ryan Dunlevy, Director of Youth and Young Adult Ministries 

 ryandunlevy@eastfairview.com 

Mandi Stoltzfus, Family Ministries Coordinator 

 mandistoltzfus@eastfairview.com 

Nate Sauder, Office Manager 

 eastfairview@eastfairview.com 

PLEASE  

PLACE  

STAMP  

HERE 
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN 
EAST FAIRVIEW 

1187 Fairview Road 

Manheim, PA 17545 

 

Forward Service Requested 

 

 

www.eastfairview.com 

eastfairview@eastfairview.com 

(717)665-4873 


